
Charlotte Department of Transportation 

Memorandum 
 

FAST – FRIENDLY - FLEXIBLE 

 

Date: 

 

February 16, 2012 

To: 

 

 

Tammie Keplinger 

Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning Department 

From: 

 

 

Michael A. Davis, PE 

Development Services Division 

Subject: Rezoning Petition 2011-065: Approximately 319.91 acres located on the  east 

and west side of Shopton Rd West generally  

surrounded by Winget Rd, Elkhorn Drive, 

Limehurst Place and Hatfield Rd. 

 
 

 

 

It has come to our attention that the trip generation potential of this site under the existing zoning 

has been incorrectly reported as 4,650 trips per day in our previous memoranda. The trip 

generation potential of this under the existing zoning is approximately 3,280 trips per day. The 

trip generation potential under the proposed zoning has been correctly reported as 5,350 trips per 

day. Since our analysis of the site has been based on the maximum trip generation potential of 

5,350 trips per day, this does not affect any comments we have previously offered. 

 

 

c: S. Cole (NCDOT 

L. Mitchell (NCDOT) 

  


